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OGRTF 07/18/06 Meeting Notes

Attendance:

Stephen C. Knapp (Chair)
Constellation
QSE
410-468-3606

Jack Thormahlen
LCRA
QSE
512-473-3200 X-2635

Leo Villanueva
ERCOT

512-248-3135

Rick Keetch
Reliant
QSE
713-497-2526

Ann Boren
ERCOT

512-275-7411

Wayne Kemper
Centerpoint
TO
713-207-2192
Robert Potts
ERCOT

512-225-7022

Rob Lane
TXU Wholesale
QSE
214-875-8063
NOTE:  Action items are shown in bold.

1. Meeting started with Anti-trust Admonition
2. Reviewed meeting minutes from 06/20 and approved.
3. New Business – There is a proposal for a new EECP Operating Guide Revision.  Discussion held by John Dumas (ERCOT), Paul Breitzman (City of Garland) and Jack Thormahlen (LCRA) on physical Responsive Reserve capability.  It’s marginal reserve that is not loaded.  RRS is synched to the system, on-line and could be loaded.

There was considerable discussion on if Physical Responsive Reserve is a new product.  Steve Knapp (Constellation) raised the issue of “Spinning Reserve” and explained that this capacity is the capacity available on a unit whether it’s called responsive or not, but only 20% can be frequency response.  Bottom line is that ERCOT is looking for capability available outside the RRS that was procured and is still left in the system.  It would be better if the Resource Plans were updated factually.  Now a “fudge factor” is being developed so ERCOT won’t be caught off-guard and knows when to declare EECP, rather than using what is in the Resource Plan.  The group agreed that this will change the way they operate, it’s not just a definition classification.  On April 17th, lots of MW’s appeared to be available, but there was no response to the frequency decay.  This is where the 7% came for the “fudge factor.”  This could be an arbitrary number and could become a problem, need to re-visit this value seasonally.
Additional discussion was held on HSL, HOL and NDC with interjections from Robert Potts (ERCOT) on how these numbers are developed and when they are provided.  QSE representatives also discuss how they update their Resource Plans.  This led to discussion on the Load Forecast (current) process for peak and the addition of one standard deviation.  The consensus of the group is that as this goes forward, need to emphasize the following:
· NDC testing, time frames and accuracy

· Resource Plan updates - make QSE’s accountable with metrics

· Review seasonal testing, ERCOT receives numbers no later than 1 month into the season

· Don’t use NDC for HSL, NDC test performed on an optimal day

It’s been declared by ERCOT that ERCOT does not use the Resource Plan for anything, so why should the MP’s give accurate data?  There may be other things better than a “fudge factor” that have a better effect.

4. Old Business – There was no action taken on OGRR 181 – Submission of Consistent Data for Planning and Operational Models.
The next meeting is scheduled for August 15, 2006, at the MetCenter, Room 168.
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